Minutes of the Museum Sub-Committee Meeting held at 7pm, on 5th September 2011 at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
Present: 
Councillors:
 

Penri Williams (Chairman), Gill Rees  







& Lindsay Davies


Pentyrch History Society: 
Don Llewellyn, Ellis Davies, Barry Davies  






& Derek Thomas 


Also Present:




Alec Davies (Clerk to the Council)
Apologies: 




Cllr John Harrison, Ivor Betty, Robin Simpson







& Vince James
82
Minutes of the Meeting of 13th June 2011

The minutes were adopted as a true record and, using the minutes, the Chairman updated 
the meeting as to the current situation.
83
Matters Arising and Progress Made
The following progress had been made:
1. 10 copies of each of the 52 editions of the ‘Garth Domain’ had been moved to the Council Office for storage and Ivor Betty had gone through the stored editions to note numbers and the location of storage.
2. Robin Simpson was not present and the issue over what bottles would be suitable for display was deferred.  
84
Display Boards 
Cllr Williams advised that following final proof reading the display boards would be taken to the printers within the next week at a cost of £30 each.  Cllr Williams to arrange

Cllr Rees queried whether the display boards would be put into frames as she felt this would be appropriate to the quality of the final product.  Cllr Williams felt this was unnecessary as the boards would have a coating to enable them to be wiped clean and if they were damaged the cost of a new display board was less than the cost of a frame.

Don Llewellyn produced a saucer marked as being owned by the Hospital at Rhydlafar which was donated to the museum by Dr Matthews of Fishguard, the father of the singer Cerys Matthews.  This was placed into the locked cabinet.
85
Display Cabinets
Cllr Rees argued in favour of a bespoke piece of furniture with a glass front for displaying exhibits.  Cllr Williams felt that this was an unnecessary expense and produced a print-out of a wood-effect glass cabinet from Tesco Direct at £199.00 or a ‘Liatorp’ Glass-door cabinet from IKEA at £249.  The Clerk advised that the IKEA cabinet was larger than the Tesco cabinet and could be fitted with a lock.  A discussion took place with Cllr Davies agreeing with Cllr Rees and the decision was put to a vote.  It was decided by a vote of 6 to 2, that the IKEA cabinet would be purchased over the bespoke cabinet.  Clerk to arrange
A further discussion then ensued regarding replacement tables. It was felt that the illusion of greater space as well as versatility could be achieved using collapsible tables.  It was decided that the Clerk would purchase appropriate folding tables.  Clerk to arrange
Consideration was then given to the Fire safety provisions and the Clerk demonstrated the sort of advice, posters and policy that would be required.  It was decided that the Clerk would also purchase fire exit signs which would illuminate in the event of a power failure.  In addition it was also decided that a limit to the number of people allowed upstairs should also be imposed and this would be a maximum of 20 adults.  Clerk to arrange

Derek Thomas queried whether the internal doors upstairs would remain as their removal would create an open gallery effect.  This was felt to be worthy of further consideration.  It was also decided that a good spotlight should be purchased for the top of the stairs which was the only Fire exit.  Clerk to arrange
Finally, it was also decided that a modicum of decoration was necessary and that this should not delay the opening, which was agreed to be the first week of November.  Discussion took place as to the numbers to be invited to the opening and it was felt that it should be restricted to the Lord Mayor, Councillors and the Pentyrch History Society.

86
Displays, Photographs and Literature
Cllr Williams advised the meeting of the two new Llantrisant Newsletters, from the Llantrisant & District History Society and the 53rd Garth Domain, from the Pentyrch History Society.  Don Llewellyn and Barry Davies explained the new Tythe Map drawn up by Vince James which set out the use to which each plot was put.  A vote of thanks was recorded for Vince James’ efforts.

Cllr Penri Williams queried whether Vince James could be persuaded to do another, albeit smaller, Tythe map of Capel Llanilltern as this was part of the PCC area.  It was felt that this was a good idea and that Vince James would be asked to do so. 
A discussion then took place regarding the need or otherwise for physical transcripts of the census’ from 1841.  It was felt that these would be useful and Ellis Davies agreed to implement this.
87
Any other business and the date of the next meeting
Don Llewellyn mentioned that the PCC affiliation to the two History Societies had been well received and queried whether a further meeting was necessary.  The Clerk advised that this may not be possible in the time frame as there were two full Council and three other committee meetings before the 1st November; however, as everybody had tasks to complete then it could be decided at a later date whether there was any need for a further meeting.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.15pm.
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Date  ________________________________________
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